
                                     

 

 

 

 

Dear Parents/Guardians, 

 

Rhino Sports Academy are pleased to announce our Spring/Summer term clubs are now 
available to book. If you were booked on last term, you will still need to log into your account 
on Class4kids to rebook your child’s spot. 

We have our timetable below for you to have a look at, if you feel your children would enjoy 
our clubs and would like to join, please head over to our website: 

Rhinosportsacademy.co.uk/bliss-charity 

 

Bliss Charity 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

Dance 
R-Y6 

7:50-8:35am 

Table Tennis 
Y2-Y6 

7:50-8:35am 

Gymnastics 
Y1-Y6 

7:50-8:35am 

Drama 
R-Y6 

7:50-8:35am 

Board Games 
R-Y6 

7:50-8:35am 

  Science 
R-Y6 

7:50-8:35am 

  

Dodgeball 
KS2 

3:20-4:05pm 

Indoor 
Multisports 

         R-Y2 
   3:20-4:05pm 

Netball 
KS2 

3:20-4:05pm 

Basketball 
KS2 

3:20-4:05pm 

 

  Arts & Crafts 
R-Y6 

3:20-4:05pm 

  

 

Clubs will begin on Monday 15th April 2024; this will give you enough time to organise all 
your children’s clubs. 

 

Rhino Sports are Ofsted registered and do accept a range of childcare vouchers. If you have 
any questions, please do not hesitate to ask. Either email us on 
rhinosportsacademy@gmail.com or our contact number is 07894713006 or 07393014639. 

 

As always thank you for all of your continued support, we can’t wait to see you next term. 

Many Thanks, 

The Rhino Team. 

https://rhinosportsacademy.co.uk/bliss-charity/

